Friends of Bealings School

AGM  Minutes

Friday October 9th 2015
Venue: Bealings School Cafe
Start time: 2.30pm
Committee Members: Heather Chandler,Chair; Cathy Lawson, Vice-chair; Deborah Lait, Treasurer; Emma Barton, Secretary; Sam Simpson, Governors Representative.
Duncan Bathgate (DB), School Representative arrived 3pm.
Present: Heather Chandler, Emma Barton, Cathy Lawson, Deborah Lait, Diener Hibble, Jonathan Cutting, Liz Cutting, Jenifer Hammond, Barbara Brennen, Su Ling Emin, Nicky Mortonwright, Craig Robinson, Claire Robinson, Helena Wynne and Clare Astbury.
Apologies: Catherine Beresford, Jos Saunders and Debbie Cowley.
1. Welcome

2. Approval of AGM Minutes 2014
These were approved by all.
3. Chairs report 
Please see attached Chair’s Report from Heather Chandler. In summary this year has been a particularly fruitful one with lots of great fundraising events taking place. The sponsored walk was very well attended and similarly the Quiz Night held at Playford village hall was a packed night, also well attended by parents past and present. The annual school calendar was a great success as were the Christmas cards designed by Bealings children. The year 5 and 6 Christmas Fair organised by Rachel was a lovely celebration of the children’s artistic handiwork and a very festive afternoon. As a result of all this fundraising FOBS has managed to source and purchase new play equipment for the playing field which will hopefully be installed over the October half term. Please see attached a short progress report on this.
HC also put out a plea for more support to source sponsors for the calendar this year as she found the task very time consuming last year.

4. Treasurer’s Report
Please see attached Treasurer’s Report from Deborah Lait. DLB noted that the continued use of Easyfundraising, the Bags2School initiative and the ever popular termly cake sales all contributed to the raising of funds this year. As a result FOBS is now in a position to donate over £6,000 to the school for the purchase and installation of a very sizable piece of play apparatus, which the children, parents and carers of Bealings had chosen to fundraise for.  Deborah highlighted the fact that she would be standing down as Treasurer next year and was in the process of advertising the Committee position to any interested parent/carer to ensure a smooth hand over prior to July. DL also confirmed that CB was happy to audit the FOBS accounts as she had experience in this area and was not a Committee member. 
5. Recruitment of Year Reps 
Reception; Jenifer Hammond; Emma Barton - year 1; Debbie Cowley – year 2; Sam Simpson – year 3; Claire Robinson – year 4; Catherine Beresford - year 5; Jos Saunders year 6. ; 
6. Vote to elect committee members
The following members were elected again; Heather Chandler,Chair; Cathy Lawson, Vice-chair; Deborah Lait, Treasurer; Sam Simpson, Governors Representative; Duncan Bathgate, School Representative. Emma Barton was standing down as Secretary after 2 years service. A replacement is still to be appointed.
7. FOBS committeee meeting dates; 
To be decided at next FOBS meeting.

8. AOB

· Sam Simpson was keen to have a decision from Duncan a.s.a.p regarding the theme for the calendar this year as the shoot would need to take place before the October half term.
· Deborah Lait highlighted the fact that she would also be standing down as Uniform Rep next year. She already had one tentative offer from a parent to take over the running of this. DB has recently proposed that the uniform be voluntary not compulsory, with only sweat shirts and bags available to buy. Some parents expressed a concern that communication from the school regarding uniform was conflicting with communication from classroom teachers and that they would appreciate a clear uniform policy. This was especially true for new parents who had just bought uniform for their Reception children based on the information given out in the Summer Term. DL noted that as long as there is still a demand for items, FOBS would facilitate it’s provision. 
· Regarding the 20’s Plenty campaign Heather informed members that the money needed to have ‘20’s Plenty’ signs installed along The Street had been partially raised via a grant. This was  welcome news and Heather wished to thank all those parents that had joined the campaign and helped to access funding and grants for the signs.
Adjournment: 3.15pm
Date of next meeting: Friday November 6th 2015 at 3.25pm in Rachel’s year 5/6 Classroom
Chair’s Report 2014-2015
 
A big thank you to all the children, parents and Bealings team for all your support. Congratulations too to all FOBS members. Together we have raised enough money (£6,796.42 to be exact) in order to purchase the first phase of play equipment. This is due to be installed in half term. The FOBS committee would like to thank everyone for their efforts raising such a sum.

Some of last year’s events/fundraising:

Quiz Night: A massive thank you to Cathy Beresford and Jos Saunders for organising the quiz which was an extremely fun event!

School calendar – A massive thank you to the talented Sam Simpson who did an amazing job on our best calendar ever!

Sponsored walk – A fantastic event and a big thank you Cathy Lawson, Liz Mansfield and Jos Saunders for organising this event. 

Clothing collection – A big thank you to Diener who has run thefundraising event this year.

Easyfundraising – By doing our internet shopping through their website we receive a donation based on a percentage of what we spend (please see attached document).

Christmas Fete - A big thank you to Rachel and the year 5 & 6s for making this such a successful event.

Uniform – Thank you to Deborah Lait who has been doing the role in addition to the Christmas cards and being Treasurer who is in her final year! Her support has been priceless and has kept FOBS in the black as well as helping out at all of our events.
End of term cake sales - Parents and children bring in cupcakes and biscuits to be sold to the children at break and at the end of school. This happens on the last day of each half term and end of term (except Christmas). Again a big thank you to last year’s Year 5/6 children with support from their teacher Rachel for running the stall. 
Survey/Playground equipment: A big thank you to Emma Barton who piloted a survey, searched for quotes, negotiated and organised the playground equipment.
A big thank you to anyone who I have missed for any fund-raising you have done. It is much appreciated by us all.

Thank you again for your support.
Treasurer’s Report…..
	Friends of Bealings School
	

	Accounting Year: 19 September 2014 to 18 September 2015
	

	Treasurer: Deborah Lait
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	P&L
	
	
	
	Balance Sheet
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Sales
	 £               6,070.70 
	
	
	Cash in hand (float)
	 £               2,335.28 
	

	Cost of Sales
	 £               1,756.02 
	
	
	Bank Account 1
	 £               6,488.63 
	

	Gross Profit
	 £               4,314.68 
	
	
	Bank Account 2
	 £                           -   
	

	
	
	
	
	Debtors
	 £                    75.00 
	

	Interest Earned
	 £                      4.84 
	
	
	Stock
	 £               1,110.38 
	

	Tax Refunds
	 £                           -   
	
	
	Assets
	 £            10,009.29 
	

	Donations
	 £                           -   
	
	
	
	
	

	Profit Matching
	 £                           -   
	
	
	Loans
	 £                           -   
	

	Other Income
	 £                      4.84 
	
	
	Creditors
	 £                  164.85 
	

	
	
	
	
	Liabilities
	 £                  164.85 
	

	Stamps/Postage
	 £                           -   
	
	
	
	
	

	NCPTA Membership
	 £                    60.00 
	
	
	Net Value
	 £               9,844.44 
	

	Lottery Registration
	 £                    20.00 
	
	
	
	
	

	Bad Debts
	 £                    14.00 
	
	
	
	
	

	Promotional Material
	 
	
	
	
	
	

	Expenses
	 £                    94.00 
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	Cash Flow
	
	

	Net Profit
	 £               4,225.52 
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	Value Last Year
	 £               5,335.82 
	

	
	
	
	
	Net Profit This Year
	 £               4,225.52 
	

	
	
	
	
	Disbursement of Funds
	 £                           -   
	

	
	
	
	
	Value This Year
	 £               9,561.34 
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Play Equipment Progress Report
Following a survey completed by parents and children at Bealings, it was FOBS task to fundraise for the purchase of new play equipment for the playing field. A number of play equipment companies were researched with the resultant company Playforce being chosen for its professionalism and extensive range of play equipment. Playforce Ltd has offices in Suffolk and has worked within a range of educational settings. Heath School in Ipswich has been happy to endorse their work and on Friday the 4th September Heather, Duncan and Emma met with Jon Grayston, the School Grounds Consultant. 
As a result of this meeting Jon helped us to identify a piece of equipment that would be within our budget, inclusive in its design and do away with the need for a protective floor surface which would have cost an additional £3,000 to install.  The final product decided upon is a 15 piece low level trail that will be located below the Art Studio and existing basketball net.  It has a 15 year installation guarantee for both the wood above and below ground level and is versatile in design. Extra components can be easily added to the existing design if the school wishes to extend it in the future. Playforce Ltd is also in a position to book our installation date for 26th October, during the half term holiday. We are hopeful that this piece of equipment will be accessible to all, Reception through to Year 6, and also be utilized during PE lessons and for Sports day events. 
A PDF of the plan is available to view on the Bealings website under FOBS.
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